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.N RUNA(OCHT �NGLA-EIREANNA�� 

. BSA_ FEIRSTE 

15 September, 1994 

Mr. Sean O hUiginn 
Assistant Secretary 
Department of Foreign Affairs 

Dear Assistant Secretary, 

ANGLO-IRISH SECRETARIAT··· 

BELFAST 

--

Loyalist violence in Belfast on Tuesday and Loyalist 

paramilitary threat to the Security Forces 

Trouble flared in Crurnlin Road Courthouse just before 
lunchtime on Tuesday between the supporters of Ardoyne man 
Stephen Larkin and of Loyalist paramilitary prisoner John 
Adair. Larkin is on trial for the attemoted murder of Adair. 
When the courtroom was cleared of Adair's supporters the 
trouble continued in the street outside the courthouse and a 
lar0e force of RUC and soldiers arrived at the scene. Some 
hooded men armed with cudgels and pick-axe handles also 
arrived and there was a violent confrontation. One round 
{plastic bullet) was fired and a van was overturned and set on 
fire. The security forces and some of the protesters received 
minor injuries. The security forces succeeded in clearing the 
area but Loyalist gQngs went on the rampage again later that 
night, hijacking and burning vehicles. A number of people 
were arrested. There was taunting of the security forces 
mainly by the women protesters present. There were 
allegations of harassment against the security forces. 

On Wednesday night the UFF issued a statement in which they 
threatened to attack police officers and their families unless 
their harassment of Loyalists stopped. 

We asked the British side today for some briefing on Loyalist 
violence towards the police, on the allegation of harassment 
and on the direct threat made by the Loyalist paramilitaries. 

The British side played down Tuesday's violence. They said it 
was not significantly worse than what Loyalists had been doing 
over the past number of months. If PIRA had been on the pitch 
Tuesday's incidents would have passed without much notice. 
The media had hyped the incidents because there was not much· 
else to report. 

We pressed them on the question of how the police proposed to 
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handle ·this problem in the future if violence confinues. They 
gave us-the stock reply that this would be an operational 
matter and for decision by the security forces. We said that.� 
at the present time there were wider sensitive issues to· be 
considered and we would welcome information on the bases on 
which the Security ... Chiefs took their decisions. They agreed 
to consider further the question of getting somebody down to 
the Secretariat to talk to us. 

Yours sincerely 

M.J. Mellett
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